

February 6, 2023

Jason Hudson

### VIA EMAIL - jasonfrst@yahoo.com

Re: FOIA 23-06

Subject: Any emails within the last 90 days from Erin Tobin Holtz that contain the work Amy Murillo, petition, signature. All emails or communication that mention the name Amy Murillo and petition and signature within the last 90 days from every district employee.

Dear Mr. Hudson:

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308's response to your 1/28/2023 request under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information. Attached please find the information you requested.

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, go to <a href="https://www.sd308.org">www.sd308.org</a> and select Our District > Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA

Request Responses > FOIA Requests Responses - 2023 – click on the link for 23-06 for information on previous requests.

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you.

John Petzke

John Petzke Assistant Superintendent of Operations/ Freedom of Information Officer SUBJECT: Fwd: Policy

FROM: Kenneth Miller <a href="mailto:kmiller01@sd308.org">kmiller01@sd308.org</a>

TO: Heather Kincaid <a href="hkincaid@sd308.org">hkincaid@sd308.org</a>, Faith Dahlquist <a href="fdahlquist@sd308.org">fdahlquist@sd308.org</a>, John Sparlin

<jsparlin@sd308.org>
DATE: 12/05/2022 13:11

ATTACHMENTS (20221205-131110-0000000): "IMG\_2551.JPG"

#### FYI

Amy Murillo was a DC at OHS until the end of 15-16, and Erin Holtz is currently a Teacher at OHS. I intend to investigate this, and will keep you posted as to my findings.

Thank you,

----- Forwarded message -----

From: **Heather Gregar** 

Date: Mon, Dec 5, 2022 at 1:01 PM

Subject: Policy

To: < kmiller01@sd308.org >

I believe this is against board policy 2:105 #8

Heather Gregar

--

Kenneth L. Miller, PHR Executive Director of Human Resources, Payroll and Benefits

Community Unit School District #308

Phone: (630) 636-3092 Fax: (630) 636-3669

Email: Kmiller01@sd308.org



Attention Oswego 308 friends! I'm planning to run for school board and use my knowledge and experience to serve our community and students, but I need your help. I'm collecting signatures to get my name on the ballot. If you're interested in supporting me, I'd be happy to swing by your house or meet you somewhere to collect your signature. Let me know!



84 comments 8 shares







# **Amy Murillo**

For all of you at OHS, Erin Tobin Holtz is helping to circulate my petition. (Thank you, Erin!). She'll have it at school in the coming days. She needs to be present when you sign and you must live in the district and be a registered voter. Thanks everyone for the support.

4d Like



SUBJECT: Re: Board Signatures

FROM: Erin Holtz <eholtz@sd308.org>

TO: Andrew Mundsinger <amundsinger@sd308.org>

DATE: 12/01/2022 14:09

YES

I will have it until Monday!

Mrs. Erin Holtz (she/her)
English 2, Spoken Word, & Creative Writing Teacher
Literary Fest Coordinator
Oswego High School
630.636.2097

### Click Here to Purchase Your 2022/2023 Yearbook!

On Thu, Dec 1, 2022 at 2:09 PM Andrew Mundsinger < amundsinger@sd308.org > wrote:

Hey Erin. Will you still have the petition to sign for Amy tomorrow? I didn't have a chance to find you today. -- Drew Mundsinger M.A., Ms.Ed. (he/him/él)

AVID District Director Secondary

Department Chair LRC Oswego High School



"The quality of our thinking is shown in the quality of our questions" ~Mary Catherine Swanson AVID Founder

<sup>\*</sup>Promoting life-long reading is important. We appreciate new and used book donations for our classroom library which can be left at door #1 of OHS. If so inclined, books and supplies are available from our <u>Amazon list</u>, created primarily by student recommendations and student requests.

SUBJECT: Fwd: petition FROM: Erin Tobin Holtz

TO: Erin Holtz <eholtz@sd308.org>

DATE: 12/01/2022 08:12

## Begin forwarded message:

From: Erin Tobin Holtz

Date: November 30, 2022 at 8:11:03 PM CST

To: Amy Murillo Subject: Re: petition

Got it!
I'm on it!

On Nov 30, 2022, at 8:04 PM, Amy Murillo

wrote:

Hi Erin,

I'm attaching the correct petition. I'm going to text you a photo with what should be filled out on top. Sorry about that. You can just toss the others.. Thanks again!